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MESSAGES

Welcome back to a new school year at
Cranleigh. I hope you and your families had
a good summer and are ready for the year
ahead. It’s been lovely to see the children
coming back into school with such
enthusiasm.

From this term, newsletters will be sent out
fortnightly. In this issue you’ll find the Pupil
Premium forms – please do complete and
return them as they make a real difference
to the support we can provide. We’ve also
created a Communication Protocol, which
you can find on the school website within the
Policies section. Please take a few minutes to
read it and do ask if you have any questions.

I’m very much looking forward to the year
ahead and to working with you to make it
another successful one for all our children.

Have a lovely weekend.

Kate Pelazza
Headteacher



Dates for
your diary

Cranleigh C of E
Primary 

All calendar dates can be found on
our website!

9am - Year 1 Meet the Teacher
Session

Monday 15th September

Tuesday 16th September

9am: Meet the SEND Team - For
Parents of Children with SEND Tuesday 23rd September

9am - Year 2 Meet the Teacher
Session

9am - Year 3 Meet the Teacher
Session Wednesday 17th September

2:30 - Year 5 Meet the Teacher
Session Wednesday 17th September

9am - Year 4 Meet the Teacher
Session Thursday 18th September

2:30 - Year 6 Meet the Teacher
Session

Thursday 18th September

Reception Children’s First Day Monday 8th September

https://www.cranleighprimary.surrey.sch.uk/news-and-events/calendar


We want to give your child the best possible support at
school, from great teaching to healthy food and extra

activities.

If you receive certain benefits, your child may be eligible
for additional funding from the government. This extra

money goes directly towards helping your child –
through things like extra tuition, more staff, and after-

school clubs.

There’s no cost to you, and it’s completely confidential
outside of school – there’s no stigma, and no one will

know your child is receiving support.

You may qualify if you receive:

• Universal Credit (with income under £7,400)
• Income Support

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance
• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance
• Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum

Act 1999
• Guarantee Pension Credit
• Working Tax Credit run-on

• Child Tax Credit (income under £16,190, no Working
Tax Credit)

Even if you’re not sure, it’s worth applying; it helps your
child and supports the whole school.

PLEASE CAN WE ASK YOU ALL TO COMPLETE THE FORMS
ON THE FOLLOWING 2 PAGES AND HAND IN/EMAIL TO THE

OFFICE.

EXTRA FUNDING



Pupil Premium Forms (Form 1)



Pupil Premium Forms (Form 2)



At Cranleigh C of E Primary we value clear, respectful
and timely communication between home and school.
To help you know the best way to get in touch, we have

set out a Communication Protocol. This ensures you
know who to contact, how to do so, and what to expect
in terms of response times. It also helps our staff to focus
on their main roles and responsibilities whilst still keeping

you informed and supported.

We kindly ask that you use the school’s main channels
(office phone and email) and allow time for staff to
respond. Please note that teachers are not able to

respond to requests for conversations during the school
day, and meetings should always be arranged in

advance. 

We also remind you that all communication must remain
respectful and considerate, so that together we can

maintain the positive and supportive ethos of our school
community.

COMMUNICATION

https://www.cranleighprimary.surrey.sch.uk/key-information/policies


P.E. Days 
P.E. days for each
class are listed below.

Please ensure
children come to
school in their P.E. kit
on those days.

Reception: Tuesday

Year 1: Monday & Wednesday

Year 2: Wednesday & Friday

Year 3: Tuesday & Friday

Year 4: Monday & Wednesday

Year 5: Wednesday & Friday

Year 6: Tuesday & Thursday



This half term, our whole school value is Friendship.
Together, we’ll be exploring what it means to be a
good friend; someone who listens, encourages,
forgives, and shows kindness to others.

In our first day back assembly yesterday, we reflected
on the story of David and Jonathan (1 Samuel 18–20).
Their friendship shows us the importance of loyalty,
trust, and support, even in difficult times. Jonathan
stood by David when he needed help the most,
reminding us how powerful true friendship can be.

We’re encouraging the children to think about how
they can be a good friend at school, at home, and in
the wider community. Small acts of kindness, looking
out for others, and speaking kindly are all ways we
can live out this value each day.

Faith

Communication and Kindness

As part of our commitment to strengthening friendships and positive relationships, we are
also introducing our new communication protocol. This sets out how we can work together
as staff, parents, and carers, always with respect, understanding, and kindness at the
centre. 

By living out our value of Friendship and following our new approach to communication,
we hope to continue building a school community where everyone feels valued and
supported.

https://www.eden.co.uk/christian-books/christian-books-for-children/bible-stories-for-children/age-4-to-7-bible-stories/david-and-his-friend-jonathan/?site_id=162595&adtype=pla&device=c&product_id=1002691&gad_source=1&gad_campaignid=197501904&gbraid=0AAAAAD_MZYA7VylIkjvOw1zERJ9TAS3_n&gclid=Cj0KCQjw8eTFBhCXARIsAIkiuOxBtJjRdDD7kapxzfYna8SCWJIQYS9hdq40lyC0X4E86XiDfuZF15oaAkT5EALw_wcB
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pZ2hRq-ei0U


This week at Cranleigh

Over the summer, we were delighted to see the
installation of our brand-new multi-use playground. The
space includes courts and markings for tennis, football,

basketball, and netball, as well as a running track. We are
excited that our pupils now have a fantastic new area to
enjoy active play and sports. It’ll be open from Monday!



Safeguarding
Contacts

K. Pelazza: Headteacher / Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL)

J. Mills: SENDCo / Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead (DDSL)

N. Jackson:  Assistant SENDCo / Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead (DDSL)

T. Church:  Thrive Practitioner / Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead (DDSL)

M. Parry:  Local Committee Safeguarding Lead

The Good Shepherd Trust contacts

If you have any concerns regarding a child, please ask to speak to one of
our safeguarding team below straight away:

https://www.goodshepherdtrust.org.uk/912/safeguarding#:~:text=If%20you%20are%20concerned%20that,school%20where%20the%20child%20attends.&text=If%20you%20have%20concerns%20relating,in%20a%20non%2Demergency%20situation.


ATTENDANCE
P e n a l t y  N o t i c e s

If you take your children out of school without
authorisation for 5 or more days (which do not have to

be consecutive), then the following will apply:

1. If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to
this child/children in a rolling 3 year period since 19

August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at
the rate of £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid

within 28 days. This will be reduced to £80.00 if paid
within 21 days of receipt of the notice. Failure to pay the

Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County Council
considering legal proceedings against you in the

Magistrates Court.

2. If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this
child/children since 19 August 2024, the rolling 3 year

period will be activated from the date of the first
penalty notice and the second penalty notice will be

charged at the flat rate of £160.00, per parent/carer per
child, if paid within 28 days. There will be no reduction
for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay the Penalty
Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering

legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court.

3. If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this
child/children in the rolling 3 year period since the first
penalty notice was issued, then you will NOT receive a
third penalty notice – Surrey County Council will have

no option but to consider a prosecution, per
parent/carer per child, in the Magistrates Court under

section 444 of the Education Act 1996.



If your child arrives after the register closes at
8:55am, they will receive a late mark.

 These late marks contribute to periods
that may result in a fine.

Arriving late means your child may miss the
beginning, or even all, of a lesson. This can have a
significant impact on their learning, as they may

not understand what to do.

Please make sure your child arrives at
school by 8:50am each day.

If you're experiencing difficulties getting your child
to school on time, please speak to a member of

our team; we’re here to help.

ATTENDANCE:
PUNCTUALITY REMINDER



ARE YOU THE PARENT OF
A CHILD WITH SEND?

If so, join Mrs Mills & Mrs Jackson for
their coffee and cake parents’ session!

TIME: 9am
DATE: Tuesday 23  Septemberrd

Inclusion coffee morning

Come and join us!

Save the date!



Community
Notices

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/XH39QTP


Community
Notices



Community
Notices



Have a wonderful weekend.


